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FRIENDS GET CREATIVE; BOOK SALES RESUME
In her essay “How a Year Without My Library 
Has Changed Me,” Lauren Du Graf describes 
how the library experience is something  
physical and material, in addition to being  
intellectual and emotional.
For the Friends of the Baldwin Public Library 
not being able to accept book  
donations and hold our bi-annual fundraisers 
in May and November due to COVID-19 
brought this point home big-time.
So we put our heads together (via Zoom, 
of course) with the BPL staff and came up 
with some creative ways to sell materials that 
were already housed in our inventory room, 
including:
• Mystery Grab Bag Sales — five books or

DVDs for $5; purchased online; picked up
curbside

• Pop-Up Sales in October, June and July—

MEET THE FRIENDS 
BOARD
The Friends of the Baldwin Public Library 
(FOTBPL) is a group of volunteers who 
love, support, and advocate for the 
Baldwin Public Library. The group was 
founded in 1950 and celebrated 70 years 
of service to the library last year.
Two people left the Board this year: 
long-time member (and former president 
and secretary) Candee Repa, and Barb 
Aylesworth. Thanks to Candee and Barb  
for their contributions; we miss them.
Current Board members are: Ryndee Carney, 
president; Deb Mohatarem, vice president 
and book sale chair; Jennifer Peterson and 
David Underdown, treasurers; Toya Stroker, 
secretary; Judy Vindici, membership; Mark 
Lyles, mailing and hospitality; Jerry Dreer, 
programs and community outreach; Justen 
Lewis, and Pam DeWeese.
Board members serve three-year terms. In addition to the current Friends Board, several people have been recently recruited as 
potential Board members. If you are interested in learning about joining the FOTBPL Board or volunteering to help with future 
events, please visit https://www.baldwinlib.org/friends or send a message via Facebook @friendsofbaldwinpubliclibrary.

  held outdoors in front of the BPL or in the 
   Rotary Room
• Always Open Sales in the BPL Lobby and/

or Grand Hall
• Thirty-One Party — sale of bags and totes;

sales commission donated to the Friends
Although our revenues in 2020-21 were down
drastically compared to “normal” years,
the Friends were proud to continue to raise 
money to supplement taxpayer dollars and 
support popular library programs.
Equally important: we reconnected with our
members and other regular patrons in
person. And we cleared out thousands of  
donated books, DVDs, CDs, and audiobooks.
We look forward to being able to accept your
donations again and future sales events  
later this year. Stay tuned. 

FRIENDS OF THE BALDWIN PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD: LEFT TO RIGHT: JERRY DREER; MARK LYLES; RYNDEE CARNEY; PAM DEWEESE;  
TOYA STROKER; JENNIFER PETERSON; JUSTEN LEWIS; DAVID UNDERDOWN. (NOT PICTURED: DEB MOHATAREM, JUDY VINDICI)
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ANNUAL REPORT
2020-2021 BY THE NUMBERS

Love it, hate it, or just “meh” about it, 
social media is here to stay. 
The FOTBPL maintains a Facebook  
page (@friendsofbaldwinpubliclibrary) 
where news, events, and interesting  
tidbits are posted daily. It’s the best  
way to stay connected to us and learn 
about upcoming activities. You can  
also ask questions via Messenger.

KEEPING UP WITH FOTBPL

The FOTBPL fiscal year runs from Sept. 1 to Aug. 31, which mirrors  
the local public school calendar and has been in place since the group 
was formed in 1950. 
Annual memberships are valid for this same period. Although the  
number of members dropped last year from 375 to 220, revenue from 
donors remained robust at $18,328.37 (vs. $20,354.27 in 2019-20).
Revenue from used book and media material sales totaled $7,302.47 
compared to $17,308.85 in 2019-20, and $31,607.87 in our last “normal” 
fiscal year (2018-19).
Still, the FOTBPL donated $23,375.00 to the Library this year to support 
programs such as Battle of the Books, the Summer Reading Program, the 
Beverly Park Story Book Trail, and take-home craft kits. The Friends also 
donated children’s books and other items to local nonprofit groups such 
as Brilliant Detroit and the Crossroads Soup Kitchen.
The FOTBPL ended this fiscal year with $35,777.18 in assets on hand. 
It is a 501c3 nonprofit organization. Dues and contributions are eligible 
for a federal tax itemized deduction.

MEMBERSHIP
RENEWALS
MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS ARE 
SCHEDULED TO BE MAILED IN   
SEPTEMBER FOR THE 2021-22  
FRIENDS FISCAL YEAR.

WE HOPE YOU WILL CONTINUE YOUR
GENEROSITY AS WE LOOK FORWARD 
TO GETTING OUR GROOVE BACK. 

STAY SAFE AND BE WELL.  
WE APPRECIATE YOUR SUPPORT!

An increasing number of you use our 
Facebook page to engage with us. We 
reached an average of more than 1,100 
people each month in 2020-21, and  
although that was less than half of what 
we averaged in a “normal” year, the  
number of people who follow our page  
is up 28%.
Additionally, the Friends has an email 
account: friends@baldwinlib.org

2702
Underline
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THANK YOU TO OUR SUSTAINING DONORS: $50-$99 DONATION

MANY THANKS TO OUR PATRON DONORS: $100-$499 DONATION
BARBARA AYLESWORTH
BANK OF AMERICA
RALPH & ROSE BOYLL
JOHN & SHEILA BRICE
HILARY & JIM CALLAGHAN
GARY & LINDA CAMERON
RYNDEE & JOHN CARNEY
AVERN & LOIS COHN
SANDRA COLLINS
JULIETTE DAWSON
MARJORIE DECAPITE TRUST
CARROLL & PAM DEWEESE

KATHERINE DUNSHEE
CAROL L. EDWARDS
LINDA ENGLISH 
ROBERT & CHRISTINE 
ERLANDSON
NANCY FRYE
STEPHEN GALE
FREDA & BENJAMIN GILL
SARAH GOTTLIEB

DONNA & ANDY NOSKA
PATRICIA PELLETIER
DAVID & PEGGY PENNOCK
JANE PERRIN
PEGGY PETERSON
PETERSON FAMILY
FRANK & AMY PISANO
IAN & SHARON PORTER-
STEELMAN

L.L. RECORD
MARTIN & JULIA REISIG
ROSEMARY RICELLI-SCHEIDT
DULCIE B. ROSENFELT
HELEN E. ROSSI
DANIELLE & STEPHEN RUMPLE
ANNETTE SARGENT
DAN & JOELLEN SCHWARTZ
ANTOINETTE SEGITZ

KAREN BENSON
CAROL BENSON
STUART & PATTY BORDMAN
MARCELINE BRIGHT
KENNETH R. BUGIS
DOROTHY CONRAD
GEORGE DILGARD
LYNN DOELLE
GERALD DREER

MANY THANKS TO OUR MEMBERS

COCO & ROBERT SIEWERT
JEFF & TOYA STROKER
BARBARA & JIM SUHAY
DAVID UNDERDOWN
THOMAS & ROSE-MARIE VENIER
JUDY VINDICI
NIKKI & ALLAN VOSS-MOTES
JOANNE WEAVER 
DAVID & SARA WILLIAMS
JAMES & LINDA WILSON
MARY & DAVID WOOD

RICHARD & DIANE AGINIAN
DIANA & ROMUALDO ANCOG
GLEN & JULIANA ANDERSON
PATRICIA A. ANDREWS TRUST
HARVEY BELL IV
EDWARD J. BISKUP
B.J. BLACKFORD
WILL, ERIN & KIM BLACKWELL
CAROLYN BORMAN
CAMILLA BREEN
LINDA BUCHANAN
SIBYL BURKE
JACK & MARY LOU BURNS
DONALD & PHYLLIS BYERLEIN
CHARLES & MARY CALLAM
MR. & MRS. DANIEL CARLTON
GLENN CARPENTER

JODY & DENNIS HARRINGTON
DAVID & JENNIFER HELLMAN
KARIN HOFFECKER
MICHELLE HOLLO
JUDITH HUDDLESTON
MRDJAN & MIRA JANKOVIC
WESLEYANN JOHNSON
CHRIS JOHNSTON
BARBARA KELLEY
STEPHEN & MICHELE KELLY
LORRY & JERRY KEMPF
JENN & PETE KLAIN
ROBERT & LOUISE KLEIN
ANDREA & FREDERIC KREIT
DR. MYRON LABAN
MICHAEL & SUZANNE LAFAVE
DAWNE M. LAMB

MR. & MRS. ROBERT POHL
MR. & MRS. MORRIS POTASH
DELPHINE PUSCAS
JUDITH RAETZ
HELEN E. REILLY
SUSAN RILEY
ROBERT & JACQUELIN RILEY
JOYCE & KRISTEN ROLF
MARY JANE SCHWEIZER
ROBERT SHAFFER
BRAD SIMMONS
SHIRLEY SINELLI
LARRY & HELEN SMITH
CHARLOTTE & RICHARD SNEE
THOMAS STATHOPOULOS
RHONDA STENFTEWICZ
JIM STIMAC

GRETCHEN ANDERSON

LUISA DILORENZO & JOE SKONEY
LYNN & LINUS DROGS
EDWARD & KATHLEEN EBERLE 
ROBERT & JANE EBERWEIN 
DAVID & MAUREEN FIELD
BETHANY & MATHEW FINNERTY
JOAN GALOPIN
KEN & SHARON GORSKI
CARLA GRAVA 
CLARK & INGRID HADDOCK
VIRGINIA & ALAN HALDLE
JANICE & JEFF HAUSMAN

RACHEL HERBST
JULIA HERSCHELMAN
JULIE & PETER HOLLINSHEAD
DIANE KETCHLEDGE
BOB & PAT KOENINGSKNECHT
DOUG KOSCHIK 
KAISA MIKKOLA
TRACY MORISI
BIRMINGHAM MUSEUM

RICHARD MAY KAREN & ROBERT ROCK BARBARA VANDUSEN

CHRIS & MADLYN HOLTON 
STEVEN & CHERRY HOWELL 
PEGGY JOHN
ARTHUR H. JOHNS
SUSAN JOHNSTON
THERESA & DAVID JOSWICK
RAYMOND & FLORENCE KASSAB
ELIZABETH KAUSCH 
KAREN KNOPPER
BILL LAITNER
JEROLD & LYNNE LEVINE
JOHN J. LING

LUND FAMILY
SUZANNE MACNEIL
THOMAS & MELISSA MARK
JOHN C. MARSH
JEANNE & DAVID MCINTYRE
BOB & SUSAN MICHELOTTI
STACIE MILLECHAMP 
GEORGE & FAYE MILLER
DEBORAH S. MOHATAREM
ROBERT & JENNIFER MOLL 
JOHN & ANTONIA MUELLER

AMY & PATRICK MURRAY
KAREN & JOHN O’LEARY
EDWARD & GERRI PARKS
ED & SHARON PUGH
RUTH RATTNER
DOUGLAS REINHARD
CANDEE & BRIAN REPA
PATRICK & LINDA ROUAN
BRUCE & KAREN SAGE
KATHLEEN & MICHAEL 
SCHWARTZ

CHARLES K. SESTOK III
BONNIE & GENE SIMMS
BARBARA SPENCER
TAVEL FAMILY
PAM & MARK THOMAS 
DOUGLAS WEAVER
MICHAEL & GAIL WHITTY FUND
DIAN WILKINS
LINDA & SCOTT WILSON

PHYLLIS N. CLARK
BOB & CINDY CLEMENT
VICTORIA CLOUGH
ELLEN CROWLEY
MARIA CULLY
KATHY & PETE DELANO
ARMANDO DELICATO
CATHERINE DEVOR
FLORIAN & ROSEMARY DUTKE
KENNETH & MARY LOU 
EATON-KIDWELL
KIM EBERHARDT
BEV ERICKSON
MARY GISTINGER
KRISTA GREGORY
EVE HADLEY
DRS. MARY & PHILIP 
HANDLEMAN

SUSAN & M. LANDIS-
DOWLATKHAH
MR. & MRS. THOMAS LARABELL
PAM & ALAN LENHOFF
FRED & SUE LEYDORF
CHUCK & SALLY LILLIE
MARIE MATICE
PETER MILLER
CHARLES MULLER
ROBERT NICHOLSON
SHARON NIEDERMAIER
ALAN & SUSAN OCHALEK
DEBRA O’HARA
T. OPPENHEIM
DAVID OYERLY
ROSEMARY PEITZ
ROSEMARIE PISKOTI

LEE & ELAINE STOTTLEMYER 
MARGARET SUTER
VICKIE TALMERS
MARYANNE TORNER
THERESA & ROBERT 
VALASCO-BLUM
CAROL WADDELL
MR. & MRS. WAMPLER
WHEELER FAMILY
CAROLYN WHEELER
PHEBE WONG
TOM & CYNTHIA YATES
CAROL & TOM YOUNG
LITA ZEMMOL

MANY THANKS TO OUR GRAND PATRONS: $500 + DONATION

*NOTE: WE TREASURE EVERY DONOR AND WE TRY HARD TO LIST EVERYONE ACCURATELY. IF YOU SEE AN ERROR, PLEASE LET US KNOW BY SENDING AN EMAIL TO FRIENDS@BALDWINLIB.ORG.
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300 WEST MERRILL
BIRMINGHAM, MI 48009
www.baldwinlib.org/friends

BE A FRIEND- BRING A FRIEND


